
 

 

NEWSLETTER  5 

17.11.23  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

It was lovely to see so many Odd Socks today to remind us of our anti -bullying message! 
Please make your own donations to a charity of your choice, thank you.  
 

 
 
As with newsletter 4, we will continue to review the results of our parent survey, which was completed in June 2023. 
You may recall a relatively low number of parents (52) responded. 
  
9) Would you recommend this school to another parent? 
87% of our parents replied yes or maybe, the large majority saying yes. We were disappointed that 13% replied no, 
although in a small sample we know this is a low number. However, we would hope that all of our parents are happy 
with St Augustine’s and we will do our upmost to act on constructive feedback where we can. We also know that 
during this survey our caterers were not providing a satisfactory lunch offer.  
 
10) What do you or your children like about St Augustine’s? 
We were really overwhelmed with the positive comments we received, thank you. Here are just some of them: 
 

The SEN experience has been amazing ,  Community feel, teacher interaction 

I love that it’s small. My child feels safe & heard at school. I think the balance between 
education and play is very good in reception.  
Fabulous school. So kind and caring  

Happy, safe and inclusive environment with highly competent teachers. 

It’s a lovely environment. Diversity 

Its working relationship with the Church community, the efforts of the teachers to support the 
learning of the students, the many activities and clubs available to the pupils, the free PE shirts 
that were provided earlier, the frequent logging of activities on the tapestry, the opportunity 
given to parents to financially support the school through fundraising, cake sales and etc. 
The staff are incredible, the children and the families are welcoming and so friendly.  

The outside space and the diversity of pupils. 

Care about child feeling, impressive and informative school tour when we get started 

We like the fact that most of the teachers especially the head teacher is very accommodating 
and friendly 
Good quality teaching, inclusivity, religious activities, well organised events 

Nice school and nice teachers who do their best when they turn up to work. The people who go 
to the school.  
The work of ptfa, teachers supportive and support the child  

The other families. The film clubs. The small size classes 

Nice school environment. Great communication with parents. My son is very happy at school. 
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“Created by God  love and learn”  

 

Our school values are: 

RESPECT, LOVE, HUMILITY. 
COURAGE, 

RESPONSIBILITY, 
COMPASSION, 

PERSEVERANCE, SERVICE, 
HONESTY and CURIOSITY. 

 
 

Ex-Pupils: 
We are noticing that some ex-pupils 

are coming onto the playground 
without any reason, i.e. not collecting 
siblings. There is no reason for them 
to be on site, so please speak to your 
older children about waiting outside, 

thank you. 
 
 

http://www.staugustinedownend.org.uk/
mailto:office@staugustinesprimary.org.uk


Friendly, supportive school. Interesting lessons and teachers engagement in the lessons. Also 
how levels of learning are catered for if children are more advanced or further behind. 
I am so impressed the elderly class student are willing to take care the lower form students. The 
school are so warm. My daughter like to go to school so much. 
We often reflect on the warmth of the school as a community everyone feels welcome and it is a 
great school for children to attend!  There are learning supports in place that see many children 
succeed fast and this I have experienced with my own children and it has been educationally 
changing so I am very grateful for St Augustine’s primary school.  
I really like the move to the core year group classes and this has really benefitted my child. 

Friendly attitude…. Everything 

The close community feel of the school. The values of the school and the size of the school. You 
feel very welcomed.  
Its a small multi cultural school with some lovely members of staff. Sports days are always good 
and we are very lucky to have the grounds for the kids to play.  
The school has a friendly feel with all age groups interacting in a good manner. I especially like 
the Year 6 / Reception buddies. My child is already looking forward to being a buddy in Year 6. 
Community feel to the school. Small school. Welcoming environment. Great PTFA. On sports day 
all children's achievements were celebrated by school staff, their peers and families.  
Environment, atmosphere, the range of opportunities and that their efforts are recognised and 
rewarded. 
The teaching has been of a fantastic standard, my child has learnt so much in just one year. Mr 
Hilliam is an active, present and visible head teacher who takes the time to get to know the 
children, parents and extended families personally. The school feels like a supportive community 
with friendly, smiling faces from staff and parents alike. There is a lovely buddy system in place 
which has really helped my child to feel safe and supported and has really helped to settle the 
children into school 

 
Keeping to the theme of questionnaires, Clifton diocese have asked us to promote a survey for children, led by the 
Children’s Commissioner. We would encourage as many parents as possible to take up this valuable opportunity to 
have your child’s voice heard. Please see below for details and a link to follow: 
 
The Big Ambition aims to hear from children across England on what they think is important. In the lead up to the next 
General Election, the Children’s Commissioner wants to take children’s 
thoughts, opinions, and ideas to decision-makers, to make sure that the 
Government hears young people’s voices on what they think needs to be done 
to make children’s lives better in England. The Big Ambition survey will be 
open until Friday 15th December. 
 
The Big Ambition | Children's Commissioner for England 
(childrenscommissioner.gov.uk)     
 
Finally, please scroll down for several notices from the wider community. We 
have had to rotate some flyers to fit them all in. I will leave you with a photo 
of our wonderful poppy display for Remembrance Sunday. 
With best wishes for the weekend ahead, 

 

 
 

Mr Mark Hilliam 
 Headteacher 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- --------------------------------- 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk%2fthe-big-ambition%2f&c=E,1,Vk-WetQu23kLE1Cp7XnVGreeBIL6LvN6R-gN5ySRNkQjJbWsTXqwjLtrC__FUn87H40k8yNpy5DBUSg2MVgMFGETkENCPmZWfon2otIPsMcbSuAvySoc&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk%2fthe-big-ambition%2f&c=E,1,Vk-WetQu23kLE1Cp7XnVGreeBIL6LvN6R-gN5ySRNkQjJbWsTXqwjLtrC__FUn87H40k8yNpy5DBUSg2MVgMFGETkENCPmZWfon2otIPsMcbSuAvySoc&typo=1


 

Swimming: 
Swimming is on Wednesdays.  Please let us know if you can volunteer to accompany the class. Dates are: 
Oak (Year 6) 3rd and 10th January 
Birch (Year 5): 17th, 24th and 31st January, 7th February, 20th and 27th March, 17th and 24th April 
Hazel (Year 4): 1st, 8th, 15th and 22nd May, 3rd, 10th and 17th July 
School Dinner Update: 
We are finding that some children are requesting school dinners in the dining hall when we have no record 
of parents selecting a meal. The food is made freshly every day to order, so it is difficult to provide extra 
meals for children not on the School Food United booking system. Please do ensure you book your meals on 
SFU.  

Dates for your diary – more dates will be added as they arise: 

Saturday 18th November Parish ‘Countdown to Christmas’ fair, in school, 12noon-3pm 

Monday 20th November Open day 6, 6pm 

Tuesdy 21st November  Spellathon 1, 2:30pm 

Monday 27th November Oak class trip to Downend Library & author talk, pm 

Tuesday 28th November SAMBA workshop for KS2 children 

Tuesday 28th November Oak Class (Year 6) Camp talk to parents in classroom, 3:45pm 

Wednesday 29th November PTFA Disco 

Thursday 30th November Governors virtual parents meeting 1, now at 8pm following feedback 

Friday 1st December Willow & Hazel Class Zoo trip, all day – (details to follow) 

Wednesday 6th December KS1 Nativity, 2:30pm and 5:30pm 

Thursday 7th December South Glos Parents Carers coffee morning. 

Monday 11th December Ash (Reception) Nativity, 2:30pm 

Tuesday 12th December Christmas lunch /Christmas jumper day 

Wednesday 13th  December KS2 Christmas carol concert, 6pm in church 

Thursday 14th December Christmas mass, 9:30am in church 

Friday 15th December Last day of term 2 

Monday 18th December CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY 

Tuesday 2nd  January INSET day 3, school closed to pupils 

Wednesday 3rd January Children return to school 

Wednesday 17th January Chaplaincy training day (school chaplains) 

Monday 22nd January Oak Class assembly, pm (details to follow) 

Tuesday 23rd January Hazel Class mass, in school hall (time to be confirmed) 

Tuesday 30th January Mathstermind 2, 3:30pm 

Friday 2nd  February Maple Class assembly, pm (details to follow) 

Friday 9th February Last day of term 3 

Monday 12th February HALF TERM 

Tuesday 27th February Willow Class mass, in hall pm (details to follow) 

Friday 8th March  Hazel Class assembly, pm (details to follow) 

Tuesday 12th March Spellathon 2, 2:30pm 

Tuesday 19th March Maple Class liturgy, in classroom, pm 

Thursday 28th March INSET day 4, school closed to pupils 



                                                   

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

Friday 29th March GOOD FRIDAY – BANK HOLIDAY (school closed) 

Monday 1st April EASTER HOLIDAY 

Monday 15th April Children return 

Friday 26th April Birch Class assembly pm, (details to follow) 

Tuesday 30th April Elm Class liturgy in class (pm) 

Tuesday 7th May Mathstermind 3, 2:30pm 

Friday 10th May Willow Class assembly pm, (details to follow) 

Monday 14th May SATs week for Oak Class (Year 6) 

Tuesday 21st May Ash Class liturgy, pm 

Monday 27th May HALF TERM 



 

 



 



 Winterbourne Wonderland  
 Christmas Display  

102 Down Road, Winterbourne Down, BS36 1DG 

Raising money for the Bristol Children’s Hospital charity, Wallace & Gromit’s Grand Appeal. 
Over 50,000 lights, over 100 lit figures, 3ft water fountain, magical wishing well, 13ft smart pixel 

tree, bubble machine, 43ft smart pixel wall, free candy canes, stickers and so much more! Switch 

on weekend – November 25th/26th – event starts 18:00 with switch on at 18:30 both days. Lights 

on daily from November 27th until January 1st – 16:00 – 21:00Christmas music and flashing lights 

every Fri/Sat/Sun 17:30-19:30 from Dec 1st - Dec 24th. 

Contactless card payments, cash and online donations accepted via Just Giving. Visit our website 

wbwonderland.com or find us on Facebook for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


